

F office of budget

1509 West Seventh Street, Suite 402 Post Office Box 3278 Little Rock, Arkansas 72203-3278 Phone: (501) 682-1941 Fax: (501) 682-1086 www.arkansas.gov/dfa

January 17, 2023

Senator Justin Boyd, Co-Chair Representative Roger Lynch, Co-Chair PEER Subcommittee Joint Budget Committee State Capitol Building Little Rock, AR 72201

RE: FY23 Appropriation and/or Fund Transfer Request(s)

Dear Co-Chairs:

I am forwarding for appropriate action as required by law, the attached Appropriation and/or Fund Transfer Request(s) that have received my approval as Chief Fiscal Officer of the State.

Sincerely,

Larry W. Walther Cabinet Secretary

LWW

Attachment(s)





Division of Higher Education

423 Main Street, Suite 400 · Little Rock, Arkansas · 72201-3818 · (501) 371-2000 · Fax (501) 371-2001

Johnny Key Secretary Maria Markham, Ph.D. Director

December 1, 2022

Mr. Larry Walther, Director Department of Finance and Administration 1509 W. 7th Street Little Rock, AR 72201

Dear Director Walther:

Pursuant to the provisions of Section 41 of Act 215 of 2022, the Arkansas Division of Higher Education (ADHE) certifies and requests the following transfer of Higher Education Grants appropriation. This transfer will maximize the utilization of appropriation provided for financial aid programs:

Request	Program	Fund	Fund Center	Commitment Item	Amount
From:	Higher Education Opportunities Grant	HEG7042	197	510:00:04	\$ (1,400,000)
From:	HE Teacher Opportunity Program	HEG7022	197	510:00:04	\$ (900,000)
From:	ADHE-St Teacher Education Program	HEG7048	197	510:00:04	\$ (800,000)
To:	HE National Guard Tuition Waiver Program	HEG7024	197	510:00:04	\$ 700,000
To:	HE POW/MIA/KIA Dependent Scholarship Program	HEG7030	197	510:00:30	\$ 2,100,000
То:	HE Law Enforcement Officer Dependent Scholarship Program	HEG7034	197	510:00:30	\$ 300,000

This transfer will allow ADHE to fund all students for the spring 2023 semester for the listed programs.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter. If you have questions, please contact Nick Fuller at 501-371-2026 or nick.fuller@adhe.edu.

Sincerely,

Maria Markham, Ph.D.

Director

cc: Robert Brech, State Budget Administrator, DFA